
1 
 

     Selection of Match Officials 
 

2021 POMEGRANATE Europe Top 16 Cup  
18th – 19th of September 2021, in Thessaloniki (GRE) 

 
 

 
Dear Friends, 
 

 
The ETTU Umpires and Referees Committee (URC), in cooperation with the Organising Committee 

has selected following match officials for this event:  

 

Referee Team       
Petr BOHUMSKY CZE 

Maria TSIPOU GRE 

 

Umpires              
Tsvetozar HRISTOV BUL 
Fernando OTEO ESP 
Asko RASINEN  FIN 
Jean-Yves LEMAN  FRA 
Ioanna ZTALIOU GRE 
Robert MIHAJLOVSKI MKD 
Julio Paulo NEPOMUCENO POR 
Rebecca BERGFELDT SWE 

 

Umpires need to arrive on 17.09.2021 and attend the Referee Orientation planned for 

17.09.2021. 

The travel costs will be paid by the Hellenic Table Tennis Federation. 

The organizer offers free hospitality in a single room from dinner on Friday 17th of September, to 

breakfast on Monday 20th of September for all umpires. The organizer will provide transport from 

Thessaloniki International Airport (SKG) to the venue and return free of charge. 

Blue Badge umpires shall receive a daily allowance of 85 EURO for each working day. 

Other match officials shall receive a minimum allowance of 30 EURO for each working day. 

The officials are requested to immediately contact the organiser for all related travel and 
insurance costs.  
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Contact details:  

Umpires manager: Constantina CROTTA    

e-mail:                crottatina@gmail.com    

tel:                      +306947009331 

 

Umpires shall choose the most economical airfare available at the time of booking and shall make 

every effort to book their flights in the next weeks. 

All economy class airfares shall be approved by the organiser and in case of dispute by URC. 

 

Hotel: 

ASTORIA  hotel Thessaloniki  

https://paphotels.gr/rooms-astoria 

 

COVID – measures for ETTU officials: 

All participants should be tested negative for COVID-19 on PCR test within 72 hours before 

entering the country and send test result to the ETTU Competition Manager (dleroytt@gmail.com) 

and Organiser (info@httf.gr). We kindly ask the referee team and umpires to bring invoices from 

the testing to the organizers. They will reimburse the cost up to 100€. 

 

For additional information, please check also https://www.ettu.org/en/events/europe-top-
16/regulations---documents/ 
 
Thank you very much for your support, 

Yours faithfully 

 

ETTU URC  

Elena Semenova 

Deputy Chair responsible for umpires 

semenova1501@yandex.ru 
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